Commissioner James G. “Grant” Wells called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 17 February 2022.  Commissioners present: Bill McGee, James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal and Ronald Coss. Assistant Director Crystal Baker was also present. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Jim Ryan moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 10 February 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a unanimous vote.
Assistant Director Updates: Ms. Baker discussed the proposal to change the VA Schedule for Rating Disabilities. Ms. Baker received an email stating the VA is proposing to change the rating schedule pertaining to respiratory, auditory, and mental disorders. Veterans who currently receive compensation for a service connected condition in these body systems will not have their disability rating impacted when the schedule is updated. The VA proposes to evaluate Sleep Apnea based on its responsiveness to treatment. They would like to evaluate tinnitus as a symptom of the underlying disease which causes it. And lastly, they would like to evaluate mental health conditions that assess how impactful the disability is to cognition, interpersonal relationships, task completion, life activities, and self-care.

Ms. Baker informed the board that the old office address was replaced with the new address on the red van and the handicap bus.

The sympathy letters were discussed. Service Officer David Mitchell prepares sympathy letters daily and will now give them to Ms. Baker for her signature before mailing them.

Ms. Baker discussed the Executive Director updates due to her absence.

Ms. Wood had revised the financial assistance guidelines to remove bus passes since they will be given monthly and no longer need a financial assistance application taken to receive them. Ms. Wood also added appliances such as gas stove, electric stove, refrigerator, washer, and dryer to the guidelines. Assistance with appliances will be considered one time, per applicant, per appliance, as needed. All of the board members agreed with the changes to the guidelines. 

Plots at Ferncliff Cemetery were discussed. Ms. Wood and Marilyn Knize, a representative with Ferncliff Cemetery, emailed back and forth concerning plots that the office purchases annually. The email contained the audit record to show how many plots were purchased, how many lots were used, and the balance left ever year dating back to 2005. The current balance is forty-eight. Ms. Baker informed the board she plans to budget for twenty-five grave spaces in 2023. Mr. McGee asked if the board would be notified when a grave space was used. Ms. Baker agreed to notify them on every occasion.

Mr. O’Neal asked if the minutes that were uploaded to the new website needed to be signed to be uploaded. Ms. Baker asked if he was referring to how they looked once they were signed and scanned. Mr. O’Neal said, “No, I just noticed that the Board of Clark County Commissioners aren’t signed when they are uploaded to the county website.”  Ms. Baker informed him that she would ask Ms. Wood and get back to him.
The office manager position was discussed. Mr. O’Neal asked if the job posting for the Office Manager was posted online yet. Ms. Baker replied that she hadn’t heard back from Holly McHenry, who posts the jobs, however she would follow up with her today. He also asked when we would advertise the job posting in the newspaper to which Ms. Baker stated she would ask Ms. Wood and get back to him.

Mr. O’Neal stated that he spoke with Megan Burr at the last Commission meeting and she stated we would need separate purchase orders for every vendor and no longer able to pay various vendors from a super blanket. 
Ron Coss moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:

Office Supplies ~ Kavanaughs $17.98 for supplies.

Other Expenses ~ Cathy Wood $132.67 for client beverages and $176.60 for moving supplies and lighting, Huntington bank $329.92 for credit card transactions, The MacRay Co., $215.00 for two additional parking signs, Route 40 Signs $300.00 to update the address on vehicles.
 

The motion was seconded by Tom O’Neal and carried by a unanimous vote.

Public Comments: None.

Ron Coss moved to enter executive session for the purpose of reviewing applications for financial assistance.  Tom O’Neal seconded the motion. Bill McGee called the roll: Bill McGee, yes; Grant Wells, yes; Jim Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, yes; motion carried. The board entered Executive Session at 8:50a.m. The commissioners reviewed applications for financial assistance. The board returned to open session at 9:02 a.m.

Bill McGee moved to approve financial assistance for the following applicants:  Jim Ryan seconded the motion.

Mathew Brown, 910 Shrine Rd., Springfield, Ohio 45504, operations, was approved $1300.00 to Zeus Investments for housing, and $528.16 to Ohio Edison for electric.  Vote: Yes 5, No 0 

James Miller, 220 Montgomery Ave. Apt. 104, Springfield, Ohio 45506, driver, was approved for a $250.00 Kroger card for food and gasoline, and $150.00 cash grant for clothing. Vote: Yes 5, No 0 
Michael Stroder, 1928 Wilkes Dr. Apt. D, Springfield, Ohio 45503, assembler, was approved $308.00 to Ronez Manor Apartments for housing, and $128.76 to Ohio Edison for electric.  Vote: Yes 5, No 0 

There being no further business to come before the board, Tom O’Neal moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:10a.m.
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